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Minutes, March 7 2023
Present: Dan Demetriou, Satis Devkota, Carrie Jepma, Elena Machkasova, Peter Bremer, Athena
Kildegaard

Minutes of 2/14/23 approved.

Follow-up to contingent faculty discussion: We received an email from Peh saying the DCs have
been communicating about this, but that we would need to follow system-wide policy. Peh will
be sending a proposal by April and would be willing to attend our April meeting. Dan has invited
her. We discussed the desire to know just how close to system-wide policy we must shear.

Email for life: We received 6 emails from mostly emeriti, all opposed to this proposed change.
The timeline for this change: students graduating this year will have their emails terminated; by
end of calendar year they’ll be ending accounts of others; people will be given 6 weeks to shift
their archives. New addition to the website says emeritus faculty will maintain emails. Jenn Z-H
is in the loop on this issue. Discussion of FACPAAC’s action on this. Agreed to write a letter of
concern to send to Janet Ericksen, Brian Hermann, Jenn Zych-Hermann, Bernard Gulicheck
(director of system-wide IT) (bernard@umn.edu). Elena created a google doc to begin the
writing of this letter. Contributions to this letter should be provided by the end of the day 3/8/23,
to be sent by the end of the day 3/10/23. Dan will send a letter to Dylan Young, President of
MCSA; this letter will include an invitation to MCSA to join the letter we are drafting.

Report from FPDD subcommittee: No news, but Elena is making room to take care of this.

Salary study: Dan began updating a new study. The cost-of-living amounts have been put in
place. Salary information is being released by AAUP in April, so we will wait for that.
Institutional Research will not be updating the faculty compensation report any time soon.

The meeting was adjourned.
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